Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Re: children and adults removed by social services due to poor housing conditions
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1) How many cases have been referred to or dealt with by the council's social services regarding concerns about a child or children living in poor/ unsuitable housing conditions? 
Answer:

	Number of cases (those with assessment) where Assessment Factors include 'Neglect'


	Count of cases based on Assessment Start date


	 
	2016
	2017
	2018
	2019
	2020
	2021

	Number of cases
	193
	433
	276
	228
	178
	102


2) How many of these cases have resulted in the temporary or permanent removal of a child or children from those housing conditions? 

	Number of cases resulting in placement
Count of latest placement for each case in question 1. open in each year



	Ofsted Placement Type
	2016
	2017
	2018
	2019
	2020
	2021

	Non-Permanent
	173
	354
	203
	184
	153
	84

	Permanent
	20
	79
	73
	44
	25
	18

	Total
	193
	433
	276
	228
	178
	102


3) How many cases have been referred to or dealt with by the council's social services regarding concerns about an elderly or vulnerable adult living in poor/unsuitable housing conditions? 

4) How many of these cases have resulted in the temporary or permanent removal of an elderly or vulnerable adult from those housing conditions? 

Can you please provide the data for Qs 1 - 4 from January 1st, 2016 up to and including the most recent data you hold for 2021. Please provide the data broken down year-by-year, eg:
2016:
2017:
2018:
2019
2020
2021 (so far):

In respect of Qs 3 and 4, the requested information is not recorded in a reportable format by the Council.  To collate this information would require a manual trawl of 1000s of individual case notes to check for issues regarding housing.  This exercise would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act.   

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

Please note that removing a vulnerable person from unsuitable housing conditions would be extremely rare as often the situation is chronic and even when people want improvement/repairs they do not wish to leave their homes.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
